	
	Villas de Cortez
1st Annual Homeowners Association Meeting

Hotel Palmas de Cortez Conference Center

Los Barriles, México

March 27, 2010
Time: 10:00 am – 12:00 pm



Minutes of the 1st annual Homeowners Association Meeting taken by Karen Olesen, Secretary
The general homeowners’ meeting of the Villas de Cortez was held on March 27, 2010 at the Hotel Palmas de Cortez conference center, Los Barriles, BCS, Mexico.

Homeowners present:

Don & Janet Berry

Peter & Janice Hodson

Robin Jackman (Treasurer)

Bill (Vice President) & Gwen Klotz

Karen Olesen (Secretary)

Ned and Laurie (President) Pederson

Paul & Carol Stauch

Steve Taylor

Rick Tyrer & Kim Schofield 
Rob & Sharon Tyrer
Chucky Van Wormer (Vice President)
Also present:  Pepe Murrieta – General Manager
Invited guests: 
Ruth Rundquist – Real Estate and Title Services 
Felix Ortegua - Representative from pest control contractor
Brian Solomon - Owner of Solomon’s Landing Restaurant
Laurie Pederson, President, opened the meeting by thanking everyone for attending and roll call was taken of those present.  The meeting agenda was reviewed.  
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The invited guests were introduced.  
1. Ruth Rundquist provided an overview of her services in Los Barriles which include real estate and title services.  
2. Felix Ortegua, representative from the Pest Control Company, gave an overview of his services for 2009 and cost for 2010.  2009 costs for services were $27,000 pesos/year; 2010 costs will be $28,000 pesos/year which include spraying for insects & pests outside in the common areas including basement – once per month.  He sprays inside the villa units every 4 months.  A homeowner asked what types of chemicals are used as some people are sensitive and may have allergic reactions.  Felix stated that the chemicals are not toxic to humans and pets and that he would supply information for homeowners (this information will be distributed under separate cover).  He can also use foggers inside the units to kill mosquitoes, termites, etc and this service can be purchased by individual homeowners on request.  The Villas HOA has not contracted Felix for 2010 and we are looking for lower cost alternatives to his service.
3. Brian Solomon gave an overview of his background, restaurant and future plans.

Laurie directed the meeting back to the agenda and the Board of Directors’ presentation began.  This presentation will be distributed to the homeowners via email.
Secretary’s Report – Karen Olesen
Karen provided an overview of the past several Board of Directors meetings, highlighted actions and progress to date.  Details are in the presentation.
Treasurer’s Report – Robin Jackman
Robin provided an overview of the new accounting system using Quick Books Pro software which has line item detail of transactions.  This allows complete transparency for money flow for both account receivables and payables.  The local bank is linked to a US Wells Fargo account for easy money transfers.  Robin reviewed the profit and loss statement for 2009 in addition to estimated monthly expenses for 2010.  All homeowners are current with their dues and Solomon’s Landing Restaurant will now contribute to our dues at the Presidential level.  We have a reserve of approximately $20,000 USD in the account.  Chris Connors will be taking over duties of Treasurer and will be transitioned into this role over the next couple of months.  
Vice President’s Report – Bill Klotz
Bill reviewed the various building maintenance issues including repair of the entire building water heater and pump system, regulators, new pumps with spares, and electrical wiring in the basement.  He also reviewed updates on the following:  
· Pool - maintenance 

· Landscaping, new privacy wall

· Water heater & pump system

· Driveway, Parking Lot & Car Ports

· Building Maintenance

· Hand rails

· Electrical repair in basement

· Stair and walkway repairs

· Liability signs at pool

Vice President’s Report – Chucky Van Wormer
Chucky reported on the pool repairs that were completed by the contractor (at no charge).  These repairs were needed to correct cracking caused by improper installation and are now complete.  He also explained the status of the air conditioner (AC) meter for our building with the transformer installed and final connections underway.  
Chucky reviewed the preliminary proposal for the generators (cost details in the presentation).  This original proposal included two generators: one dedicated to building power (300 kilowatts) and the other to run the air conditioning units (200 kilowatts).  The wattage of the building generator was sized to cover the requirements of the building using full power, i.e. all electricity (lights, stove, AC, TV, pools, etc) in all the units at the same time.  As this is an unlikely scenario, Chucky recommended that the proposal be reworked to evaluate the building generator at slightly lower kilowatt capability of 200 or 250 kilowatts.  Chucky made a motion to get cost estimates for these options within the next month, Karen seconded the motion, all were in favor and the motion passed.  Chucky will provide a report in late April.    
General Manager’s Report – Pepe Murrieta

Pepe provided an overview of the staff for pool/grounds maintenance and general handyman services (Beto), and housekeeping staff led by Gaby.  He also provided an overview of his responsibilities for overseeing of the building and concierge services.

Board of Directors

Laurie announced that all the proposed Board of Directors were elected by the homeowners via ballot or proxy.  Robin Jackman declined the position of Treasurer and Chris Connors accepted the position in her place.  Chris will take over the financial responsibilities over the next couple of months.  

Homeowners Forum – Questions and Comments
Kim Schofield asked if the air conditioning units on the roof of Solomon’s Landing Restaurant could be covered to reduce the noise and also be more attractive to the eye.   Chucky took the action to install covers on the AC units as soon as the driveway and parking lot were done.  Covering the units should also reduce the noise and this would be reviewed upon the installation.
Laurie requested that all homeowner complaints or issues be submitted in writing to her and the Board of Directors for review and resolution.  She also requested that homeowners do not send mass emails copying all owners with their issues, rather allow the board to hear and resolve the issues in a timely manner.  
No other questions or comments were raised by the audience.  Laurie thanked everyone for attending the meeting and adjourned at 12:05 pm.

Meeting minutes respectfully submitted by:

Karen Olesen

Secretary

Villas de Cortez

Homeowners Association 
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Meeting Agenda


		Subject

		Name

		Time






		1. Welcome, Introductions




		Laurie Pederson, President

		10:00 am



		2. Formation of HOA

     Mission Statement & Purpose




		Laurie Pederson

		



		3. Secretary’s Report




		Karen Olesen, Secretary

		10:10



		4. Treasurer’s Report




		Robin Jackman, Treasurer

		10:20



		5. Vice President’s Report


a. Pools, pumps, water heaters, parking lot & car ports



		Bill Klotz, V.P.



		10:30



		6. Vice President’s Report


a. AC Electric meter


b. Generator


c. Future plans for Hotel Palmas & area




		Chucky Van Wormer, V.P. 



		10:45



		7. General Manager’s Report


a. Staff, grounds, building, guest services

b. Personal 2010 goals




		Pepe Murrieta, GM

		11:00



		8. President’s Report


a. Overview


b. Future goals, membership 

c. Election of Board Directors 




		Laurie Pederson

		11:10



		9. Old Business


           a.  Soloman’s Landing Restaurant issues 


              b. Ongoing building maintenance issues



		Laurie Pederson

		11:20



		10. New Business

           a. New projects


i. Special assessment for Generator - vote

ii. Solar power



		  Laurie Pederson & 
Team  

		11:30



		11. Homeowner’s Forum 

     (time for owner’s questions, issues)



		All

		11:45



		12.  Adjournment

		

		12:00 pm
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